
disposal bin has been provided. 
 
Student Attendance 
 
Regular attendance at school is fundamental to your 
child’s learning. Consistent attendance and participation 
are essential for your child’s social and academic learning.  
As parents or legal guardians of an enrolled child, you are 
responsible under the School Education Act 1999 to 
ensure the attendance of your child at school every day. It 
is important to assist your child’s achievement and 
learning by making regular school attendance a priority in 
your child’s life.  
The Department of Education expects that students 
maintain a minimum, satisfactory attendance rate of 90%. 
Attendance rates below 90% are considered ‘at risk’.  
We understand that illness may cause a student to be 
unwell and obviously affects their individual rate of 
attendance. In circumstances where a child is unwell and 
is not able to attend, please communicate this with the 
school. You may email the child’s teacher, phone the 
office, write a note or verbally inform your child’s teacher. 
The reason for the absence is then recorded on our 
database, as an ‘explained’ absence from school. If you 
have any questions or queries regarding attendance, 
please speak to your child’s teacher or a member of the 
administration team.  
 

                                                

Voluntary Contributions  
 

Thank you to those families who have paid their voluntary 
contributions since our last newsletter. Please be 
reminded that the current contributions have been set at 
$60 per child per year and to a maximum of $120 per 
family for the year. Payment can be made in cash at the 
office, via EFTPOS or electronically directly into the school 
account being: 

 

Bankwest Midland    BSB 306-041  A/C No: 419788-1 
 

 

Coles Sports for Schools Vouchers 
We have had a great response so far.  Please continue to 
bring in your vouchers (stapled bundles of 20 would be 
much appreciated) and pop them in the box in the front 
office. 

 
 

 

                                               Debbie Hyde 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                      
                                                                                                                                                                     

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

From the Principal 
 

Dear Parents and Friends 
 
Assembly 
Our first classroom assembly will be hosted by Room 3 next 
Wednesday 28

th
 February. Please join us for morning tea at 

the conclusion in the undercover area. 
 
NAPLAN 
NAPLAN is scheduled to be completed in week 3 of next 
term by our year 3 and 5 students. (15

th
 – 17

th
 May) An 

information pamphlet was sent home this week. Please read 
this and let Mr Marshall know if you wish to withdraw your 
child from this testing. There are forms that need to be 
completed and submitted. 
 
Choir and the Baton Relay 
Please be aware that on the 26

th
 February children must be 

at school at 4.30 as the bus will be departing at 4.45pm. We 
will be returning to school at about 6pm and students will 
need to be collected from the school at that time. If you are 
planning to take your child after the performance you will 
need to ensure you have seen me and had their name 
recorded. 
 
Peer Mediation Training 
Today a number of year 4, 5 & 6 students completed Peer 
Mediation training with Mr Marshall. Another group will 
complete their training on Thursday, 29

th
 March. They will join 

those trained in previous years to support the children in the 
junior playgrounds. They help children initiate play and 
mediate as needed. We look forward to having them develop 
their leadership skills over the following months. 
 
Carnival 
As you will have noticed on the term calendar our Faction 
sports has moved from Term 3 to Term 1. This is so it 
coincides with when Little Athletics is available in the 
community. Our carnival is scheduled for Friday 23

rd
 March.  

 
Easter Tuesday Holiday 
Most years Easter falls during the school holidays, however, 
this year it is at the end of week 9. Just a reminder that the 
school will be closed on Tuesday 3

rd
 April. Hopefully the early 

notice will help those who need to make arrangements for 

their children on that day. 
 

Disabled Toilets 
Please use the facilities in the disabled toilets to change 
babies and young children. A change table and nappy 

 

Next P & C Meeting 
Wednesday, 14th March  @ 6.30pm 
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Midland Gate – Shop and Earn Points 
 
Midland Gate Shopping Centre is running a promotion for 
schools in the area.  All you need to do is shop at a store 
in Midland Gate, drop your receipt to either Midland Gate 
Information Desk, italktravel Midland, or to the office at 
Woodbridge Primary School.  All money raised will go 
towards purchasing wooden play equipment for upper 
school students. You will also go into the draw to win a 
Mekong River Cruise for 2 adults. Thanks to APT and 
italktravel Midland. 
 

 
 
 
School Banking 
School Banking has now commenced and is on Thursday 
mornings from 8.15 – 8.45am in the Library.  Students are 
encouraged to bring in their weekly deposit.  
For every deposit made at school, students will receive a 
silver Dollarmites token. Once students have individually 
collected 10 tokens they can redeem them for an 
exclusive School Banking reward item in recognition of 
their regular savings habits. 
School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our school 
who receive a Regular Savers Contribution of $5 for every 
account opened and activated as well as 5.5% on  
deposits under $200.00.  For 2017, Woodbridge Primary 
School received $797.17  in profit from School Banking. 
 Thank you for supporting the School Banking 
programme. If you would like to know more about School 
Banking, please visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking or 
pop into the library on  Thursday between 8.15 and 
8.45am.  
 
 

 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 
 

Please note that if you are not able to attend the Uniform 
Shop, you can either place your order online or complete 
an order form and leave with Leah or Melissa in the office 
with correct money. Apologies but EFTPOS is not 
available at the Uniform Shop. Opening hours:  
 

Tuesday and Thursday mornings 8.15am to 9.00am 
 

For help in setting up your account contact:  
1300 484 888 or 9467 967. Fax: 08 9200 5693   

   
  

Woolworths Earn and Learn Vouchers 
Thank you again to all our parents and carers for your  
support in collecting vouchers for the Woolworths Earn 
and Learn Vouchers last year. We received an amazing 
416 completed sticker sheets. Below are some pictures of 
the prizes we have received. They have been put to good 
use around the school. 
  

 
 
     
 

 
 
 

IGA – Midland Store - The reward system at IGA 
continues this year. If you are shopping at IGA in Midland 
please ask that your points go to Woodbridge PS as you 
go out through the check out. The points will be translated 
into a money donation to the school at the end of the 
year.  
 
 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

The following students will be celebrating a  
birthday before the next newsletter  
 
 
 
 

Room 1      Anthony  
Room 2      Leyonte  
Room 3      Lilijana    
Room 5      Lacey, Ben, Johnny 
Room 6     Emily 
Room 7     Johnathan, Blaise   
Room 8     Xavier, Mia, Khayleb  
Room 10   Willa 
Room 12   Rishon 
Room 13   Adam 
Room 14   Nathan, Evelyne 
Room 15   Liam, Blair, Indie 
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Eve Bond – Yr 3/4 Teacher  
 

LIKES: Spending quality time with my family and friends. 
             Camping, going to the beach and playing board 
             games.  
 
DISLIKES: Not being organized!!  
  
HOBBIES: Gardening, reading and cooking  

    
TV/MOVIES: Love going to the movies with friends 

   
BOOKS: Thrillers and romantic novels  
   
OTHER: I’m super excited to be an “Official” part of the  
               Woodbridge PS team after doing relief in the               

school in the last few years.    
 

 

 
 
 

 Siobhan Brescacin –Year 3 Teacher 
 

LIKES: My groodle puppy, reality TV, anything 
             pink, clean eating and dairy free ice cream. 
 
DISLIKES: Gluten, dairy, vacuuming 
 
HOBBIES: Exercising, watching TV, meditating  
   
TV/MOVIES: Rom-coms and movies based on true 

stories 
  
BOOKS: Anything by Nicholas Sparks   
 
 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
  
Shop for your School program is up and running and it's 
as easy as 1, 2,3!  

1.    Shop at Midland Supa IGA. 

2.    Let the checkout operator know you are from 
Woodbridge Primary School and would like to donate 
your points. (School points will be converted in a dollar 
value.)  

3.   The school gets a cheque at the end of the year! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

SPORTS NEWS 
 

 

Athletics Carnival 
Save the date – Friday 23

rd
 March. Starting times and 

programme to follow. 
 
 

Woodbridge Walkers 
Woodbridge Walkers happens every Tuesday morning from 
8am. All members of the School Community (including 
parents, grandparents etc.) are invited to walk and talk their 
way around the school oval enjoying a healthy start to the 
day!. Tracey our Chaplain, and her band of volunteers, 
record distances covered and incentives are provided for 
milestone distances (currently, wrist bands). This is a year 
round initiative, with an undercover route available for wet 
days. We would love to see you there. Just see Tracey on 
arrival and register. 
 
          

 
    

Jesse Thyer 
 

 

P & C NEWS 
 

Please check out the Woodbridge P&C Facebook Page. 
You will need to request to join and then you will be  
accepted by the group administration. 
 

https://m.facebook.com/groups/1438908456347702 
 

 

P & C NEWS 
AGM – election of office bearers for 2018 
President: Maureen Charles 
Vice-President: Wade Yarham 
Honorary Secretary: POSITION STILL VACANT 
Honorary Treasurer: Deirdre Ede 
Executive Committee: Paul Marshall, Michelle Leaver, 
Amanda Sydenham, Jo Humphreys 
Uniform Shop Convener: Naomi Davis 
Thanks to everyone who has offered their time to carry 
out the above roles. 
The position of Honorary Secretary remains open, Deirdre 
is holding the fort whilst she has also taken on the role of 
Treasurer. If someone in our school community is 
available to take on this important position, please contact 
Maureen Charles (Ph 0428128708). Maureen will provide 
a role description, which includes the ability to take 
minutes, organise the agenda with the President and 
circulate information to P&C members. 
Best wishes to all of our school, students and families for 
a successful 2018.              
   Woodbridge P&C Committee 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 

The school has many new wonderful multi-cultural books 
for the library and the titles include: 
1) The Cambodian Dancer 
2) Deepak's Diwali 
3) The Magical Rooster - A tale in Chinese and English  
Parents please feel welcome to visit the library and 
borrow any of the books that we advertise in the 
newsletter. 

Pam Kingston 
 

 

DIARY of EVENTS 
 

February 
 

23 Peer Mediation Training 
12.45-1.45 Choir Rehearsal at Beechboro PS 

26 4-8pm Queen’s Baton Relay 
2.45-4pm Drama 

  
27 2.45-3.45 Extension Art 

2.45-4pm Choir and Learning Club 
28 8-8.30am Gardening Club 

 Assembly Room 3 
March 

1 7.45–8.15 Soccer  training 
 8.15-8.45 School Banking 
5 Labour Day Public Holiday 
6 2.45-3.45 Extension Art 

2.45-4pm Choir and Learning Club 
7 8-8.30am Gardening Club 
8 7.45–8.15 Soccer  training 
 8.15-8.45 School Banking 
9 T20 Cricket Tournament 
 Next newsletter due 
 

 

TERM DATES for 2018 
 

Term 1  Wednesday 31
st
 January – Friday 13

th
 April 

 

Term 2  Tuesday 1st May -  Friday 29
th
 June 

 

Term 3  Tuesday 17
th
 July – Friday 21

st
 September 

 

Term 4  Tuesday 9
th
 October – Thursday 13

th
 December 
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Clean Up Australia Day is on Sunday 4 March. The students of Room 3 have been writing persuasive texts to convince 
you to join in and pick up some trash! 

 
Clean Up Australia 

By Mackenzie Twomey 

I strongly believe that people should pick up rubbish. You should not just throw your rubbish on the floor. It is 

ŘŀƴƎŜǊƻǳǎ ŦƻǊ ǿƛƭŘƭƛŦŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƳŜΣ ǊŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƘƻǿΗ 

My first reason is that if you leave rubbish on the floor, animals think it is food and they eat it! They get very sick and 

most of the time they die. Some people thinƪ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ƻƪŀȅ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘΗ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǿƘȅ ǎƻƳŜ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŜȄǘƛƴŎǘ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ 

is all because of rubbish! 

!ƭǎƻΣ ǿŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ǊǳōōƛǎƘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛŦ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀƴ ŀǿŦǳƭ ǎƳŜƭƭ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ŀƴ ŀǿŦǳƭ 

smell to wake up to, would you? 

Lastly, if you clean up your rubbish the country would look nicer. You would not want to be walking around in rubbish all 

ŘŀȅΦ L ƪƴƻǿ L ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘΗ 

To summarise you must clean up Australia to help protect animals and to make the place look and smell nicer. So when 

you have finished this grab some gloves, find some friends and clean up Australia! 

 

 Clean Up Australia!!! 

By Isobel Waldbillig 

wǳōōƛǎƘΗ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƳŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘȅ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŎƭŜŀƴ ǳǇ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΦ 

To begin with, you should pick up trash on Clean ¦Ǉ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀ 5ŀȅ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ŀƴƴƻȅŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀǎƘΦ CƻǊ 

ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ŎƘŀǎŜȅ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ǘǊƛǇ ƻǾŜǊ ǎƻƳŜ ƭƛǘǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǎŎǊŀǇŜ ȅƻǳǊ 

knee. If that happens every time you play a game you will get SUPER annoyed. This is why everyone HAS to clean up on 

Clean Up Australia Day. 

Furthermore, you should pick up trash on Clean Up Australia Day because that way we can breathe free air. For example 

ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ǎƳŜƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŀƛǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŀƛǊ ǎƳŜƭƭǎ ƭƛƪŜ ŘƛǎƎǳǎǘƛƴƎ ǊƻǘǘŜƴ ǊǳōōƛǎƘ ȅƻǳ ²h¦[5bΩ¢ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ 

Ǝƻ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǳƴƭŜǎǎ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ Ǝŀǎ ƳŀǎƪΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘȅ 9±9w¸hb9 ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŎƭŜŀƴ ǳǇ ƻƴ /ƭŜŀƴ ¦Ǉ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀ 5ŀȅΦ 

To further prove my point, cleaning makes it safer for the animals plus us! And then there will be less pollution. 

To summarise we can breather clean air, play easier and protect animals by cleaning up. So go get some gloves, grab 

some friends, go find ten pieces of rubbish and put them in the bin. 
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